Industry Advisory Group (IAG) Meeting July 25, 2016

Present - Dennis Brown (co-chair), Mike Hanson - IAG Member, Steven Santelli - CNR
Dangerous Goods Officer, Gail Faveri, Scott Jutila, Laurie Dawn Hanson - Regional
Director MNR in USA, Jason from Boise Cascades

The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m. by Co-Chair Dennis Brown.

After introductions Steven Santelli, CNR Dangerous Goods Officer, gave a presentation
on Rail Safety, Spill Protocols and Emergency Response.

Steven is in charge of CNR lines from Sprague, Manitoba to Thunder Bay, Ontario and
as a result is in charge of spills for CNR on that section of the Minnesota - Ontario
line. The CNR deals with first responders in this area. Steve has a copy of his
presentation that he will distribute at the meeting with the Advisory groups in Kenora
on August 10, 2016.

There are 12 Dangerous Goods Officers plus many Dangerous Goods Responders that
serve the company. The CNR also has contractors throughout both countries that do
work for the CNR in the event they have an incident.

It was mentioned that the new crossing in Fort Frances going south into United States
is the busiest crossing in the country and is going to get busier.

Scott Jutila then gave an update on the Rainy - Namakan Rule Curve Update and the
Schedule of 6 Public meetings from July 26 - July 28 in 2016.

Scott’s presentation focused on the Review of Tools (Preliminary Weight of Evidence
(WOE)) Analysis and the next steps in evaluation process and alternative approaches
(draft copy).

A list of the website and resources was provided (attached) as well as “Next Steps in
Evaluation Process and Alternative Approaches”.

It was felt that there should be more integrated operations of the Namakan Reservoir
with Rainy Lake.

Scott mentioned the formation of the Public Advisory Group for Rainy - Namakan Rule
Curves Strategy has been a great success.

It was mentioned that the lack of participants in the meeting today was very
disappointing.

Meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.



